
                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  NCFIE BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

April 11, 2017 BOARD MEETING

MINUTES 

Board Members in Attendance: Kathleen Rich-New, Board Chair, Tracy Little
Board Members Conference Call in:  John Franz, Dan Naylor, and John VanDenBerg
Members not in attendance:
Karen Shmukler
Others in Attendance: Dr. Patricia Nellius, CEO, Laurie Anna Blackburn, Board Liaison, Jessica Simmons, Chief Finance Director.  
Kathleen opened the meeting, welcomed all in attendance.     
Motion:  Dan moved to approve the April 11, 2017 Agenda.  This was seconded by John VDB and the motion passed unanimously.   
Motion:  John VDB moved to approve the December 13, 2016 minutes.  This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously. 
Kathleen then reminded members that if they had a conflict of interest to please complete the Conflict of Interest form and provide it to Laurie Anna Blackburn.  No conflicts were reported.  
Kathleen then asked Dr. Nellius for her NCFIE Board Report
Report
Dr. Nellius shared that the 4th Annual Brevard Youth Thrive Youth Café and Summit took place on February 15-16th where former successful foster youth shared their life experiences and positive outcomes to foster youth and the community of practice.   She then explained the intent of the Summit is to appeal to the heart of those who work in the community of practice taking the adaptive approach to system change; and the Youth Café is held the night before to ask youth for their feedback on what they need from the system of care to be successful independent young adults. Then, their responses are shared with the community of practice to strategize and implement systems and supports.  
Dr. Nellius then reported NCFIE received two proposals for technical assistance to help with building capacity:  
Growing Tree Solutions is a local organization out of Tallahassee and will assist with immediate needs such as developing the new website design and platforms to market the launch of the evidence base program and Certification training curriculum and materials.  The agency has accepted the proposal and is currently negotiating the contract amount.  
Root Cause is a national agency that assists in the development, marketing, and bringing to scale replicable evidence based programs with state entry plans.  The proposal has been put on hold until a solid infrastructure is established to be better equipped to manage the national replication.   

Dr. Nellius then shared that Brevard Family Partnership has funded $150k in seed money to contract with the NCFIE to build capacity and launch the CARES replication. 
Dr. Nellius informed the board that she has been working on a CARES replication cost model that is based on a per team unit and she will present it at the next board meeting. 

Dr. Nellius was pleased to report The NCFIE has received seven inquiries for the C.A.R.E.S. Replication and several inquiries on training and technical assistance.  She referred members to her report for the list of agencies and she noted Up Valley Family Centers, Napa County, Ca is a promising prospect for the CARES replication and University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill, is a promising prospect for statewide Wraparound training. 

Dr. Nellius then shared The NCFIE solicited support from local Legislative delegates to sponsor language in a Special Appropriation Bill to fund a C.A.R.E.S. pilot demonstration site in Volusia/ Flagler counties. 
Dr. Nellius was excited to report that the audit has been completed and there were no findings.  Jessica will brief the board during her financial report. 
Dr. Nellius shared that the Wraparound Training Institute has been postponed to June due to low enrollment. 
Dr. Nellius then thanked John VDB for providing her and the board with the Decision Support Tool.

Dr. Nellius ended her report sharing a job description for a NCFIE Consultant Trainer has been posted Nationally and she is collecting resumes to get a feel for the level of interest and core competencies applicants may have.   John VDB has a candidate he will refer to Dr. Nellius.  Dr. Nellius asked if there were any questions and none were presented. 
Audit
Jessica shared the audit was posted to the board portal and she noted most of the audit was focused on BFP with the NCFIE included.    She then reviewed the following: 
Pages 1 - 2:  Independent Auditor’s report:  
 BFP received the best report an agency can receive with no negative findings.

Page 4: Consolidated Statement of Activities:
Critical:  Allocation of expenses to Programs is at 5.5% which is an excellent rating.
Pages 7 – 10: Footnotes to Financials:

Page 10, #14, paragraph 1: refers to new accounting literature requiring future lease obligations to be reported on the balance sheet effective 2020.  
Page 13 E:
referenced the LINES OF CREDIT

Page 13 F:
referenced the TEMPORARILY RESTRICTED NET ASSETS
Page 17: 
Consolidated Statement of Financial Position: Noted the report on all three agencies.
Pages 21-22:
INDEPENDENT AUDITORS’ REPORT ON INTERNAL CONTROLS 

BFP received the best report an agency can receive with no deficiencies or material weaknesses.  

Jessica asked if there were any questions none were expressed.  

Kathleen asked for a motion to accept the audit as presented.

Motion:  Tracy moved to accept the audit as presented.  This was seconded by John Franz and the motion passed unanimously.   
Financials
Jessica shared the January and February reports were posted to the portal and she will be reporting on Statement of Revenue and Expenditures for February as January didn’t have much activity.    She then reported on the following variances:
The Professional and consulting fees were over budget for the month by $22,333 and is attributed to building the new website and fees for the Trauma Informed Care speakers. Community Training/conferences were high for the month and is due to the Trauma informed Care event.  Travel expenses were over budget for the month due to the San Diego Conference attended by Dr. Nellius, Valerie Holmes and Tracy Little. 

Jessica ended her report by sharing the Year to Date revenue projections are significantly below what was originally projected.  Jessica asked if there were any questions.  John VDB asked for the plan to increase revenue.  Dr. Nellius explained that the increase in expenditures stems from the Growing Tree Solutions contract and delay in launching the CARES Replication Program. She expects the certification training to generate revenue in June along with a couple of consulting contracts which will bring in additional revenue to compensate for some of the shortfalls.    
Kathleen shared there were extensive conversations at the BFP Board of Directors meeting regarding the two contracts and the board decided to move forward with the Growing Tree proposal to develop the infrastructure before contracting with Root Cause for their national outreach.  
Dr. Nellius then spoke about the redesign of the website; specifically, tools and resources then asked members to share any links to resources they would like posted.  

ACTION ITEM:  Kathleen asked Laurie-Anna to resend the NCFIE website line to board members.  
Dr. Nellius then asked members if they had an opportunity to review the new website.  

Dan found the new site user friendly; the ease of identifying items is very helpful.  In response to providing tools and resources, he is planning to provide a link from his website on Wraparound and a link on Medicaid.   Dan then congratulated Dr. Nellius and her Financial Team for a financial audit with no findings.  He also thanked Dr. Nellius for her Board Report and the information contained within and for spreading efforts to maintain the fidelity to model.
Dr. Nellius thanked Jessica and her team for their outstanding efforts attributing to the success of the audit. 
Dr. Nellius then recapped the C.A.R.E.S. outreach efforts she reported during her board report.  

John VDB shared Juvenile Justice in Nappa Valley chose Wraparound to transition their kids and he supports the replication in California.  

He then suggested a deeper look into Open Table in Florida, particularly with the work in homelessness.  He offered to provide an overview of Open Table in Florida at the next board meeting and he will send information to all on the call.  

Dr. Nellius stated she would welcome a presentation on Open Table.  She then shared some background and history on the county investment to procure a contract to form a faith based coalition in the child welfare community and community of practice; but once the seed money was consumed the coalition diminished. She added she would welcome Open Table to Brevard County and our community.   She added that the agency is connected and has a strong partnership with the Homeless Coalition.  
Dr. Nellius shared BFP terminated its contract with the CASE Management provider for BFP and established a new case management entity called Family Allies and over the next 90 days, the agency will be very busy transitioning staff.  She then said she would welcome a presentation on Open Table at the next board meeting. 
Kathleen shared that the BFP Board of Directors decided to bring Case Management in-house in order to return to the System Of Care principals and priorities established by the local community and in accordance with the strategic plan goals and direction.  

The board members then agreed that Laurie Anna will send out a meeting poll for the week of July 10th and the week of July 24th.
Motion:  Dan moved to adjourn.  This was seconded by Tracy and the motion passed unanimously.   

Respectfully Submitted,

Laurie Anna Blackburn
Board Liaison
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